DUNSHALT COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION


(Scottish Charity SC003253)





MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11 SEPTEMBER 2017





Eleanor PorterSue McHardy Steve McHardyViolet Crawford Gordon Morton Donald Lothian Ian Macaulay Jim McGeoge (Apologies)





The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 





Council Matters


Hedge:  Investigated. This year's growth, to be trimmed in Autumn


Road condition:  Pot-hole on Ladybank Road near the entrance to the Village fixed.


Muchty Road Fence:  To be repaired soon


Traffic:  Monitoring in place on Ladybank Road


Trees:  The state of the tall trees by the river on Ladybank Road was raised. DL to investigate.





Community Gym


After discussion it was agreed that SM would liaise with Sandra re safe storage of exercise bike in the Hall.





Lettings Policy


IM circulated draft Terms and Conditions of Let. It was agreed that we should proceed with this model, supplemented by a suitable pricing policy. SM to liaise with VC to record all current lets and fees.  





Village Shop (report from Group to the Association)


EP reported good progress. Survey Report has been completed by Graham and Sibbald. A meeting had taken place to discuss possible management structures for the Shop. This will require a new body to be constituted, with a Steering Group elected in the first instance. The group have also been given the go ahead to apply for Leader funding.





Treasurer’s report


The Treasurer tabled a report on income/expenditure to date in 2017/18. (attached)


Income from the Fete was slightly down this year, although the Lollipop Race income was slightly higher.


The cost of the shop survey was £480


Defibrillator installed at cost of £70


Insurance premium to rise by approx £60, but SM to investigate further whether this could also include Public Liability insurance for the Fete, saving an annual cost of approx £80.


 


Grants report/Community Council report


No matters were reported.





Ongoing matters


Website:  EP to pass web hosting details to SM so that this can be progressed.





Water Ingress


VC to chase up the builder to visit (when SMcH can also be present).





Defibrillator


Installation complete and phone box painted. Thanks recorded to IM for this work. IM to arrange photo opportunity. Training to take place during evening of Thursday 16th November.





Summer fete


The fete had benefited from fine weather and had gone well, raising £595. VC reported that some of the stalls were poorly supplied. It was agreed that planning should take place much earlier next year.








New Matters


Hall Trustees


SM raised the issue of Hall Trustees, as none of the current Trustees were members of the Community Association. To be investigated further for discussion at future meeting





Xmas Party


To be held 10th December at 2.00pm





Book Event


The next Book Event will take place on 28th November, when the author will be Gail Honeyman





Date of next meeting


The next meeting will be held on 9th October 2017 at 7.30pm in the Hall.  The meeting ended at 8.45pm.





 





